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As in 2020 BACCN Conference took place virtually on 13th and 14th September and I 

was lucky enough to receive a BACCN grant to attend the event.   

There were so many sessions and posters of interest – too many to write about.  For 

me the most poignant session was Eamonn Sullivan reflecting on his leadership 

journey during the past 18 months.  Personally I find leadership to be an overused 

term in the current NHS but this presentation really resonated with me about what 

leadership could actually look like.  Listening to Eamonn’s journey bought back those 

difficult feelings that I experience during the beginning of the covid-19 pandemic in 

Spring 2020.  Although difficult to listen to it was useful to go back to those feelings 

and realise how far we had come. 

 


